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COLLECTING BREAD TAGS 

Did you see this item in our District February 2021 Bulletin? 

Collection point for our Club: Ian Cameron: 5 Inglis Street, 

Havelock 

 

 

 

 

 

THE MONSTER WHEELBARROW RAFFLE 

Preparations for our display at the Mussel Festival are 

underway. Congratulations to Carol Boswell for getting such 

an impressive array of good from ITM (Havelock) and Bunnings 

Warehouse. 

Proceeds from the raffle go to Life Flight Trust 

 

 

 



 

 

2ND February 2021  

 

Mussel Festival is coming closer (13th March) and Board 

members are working on their portfolios to make sure the public 

is impressed by the way we operate. Siobhan is working on the 

roster for attendance in the Corporate tent (food and drink), 

Carol has made a magnificent success of the wheelbarrow 

raffle and Kaye (Sneaky Beach) has offered us two Chocolate 

Gateau as 2nd and 3rd prizes. Debbie has prepared a continuous 

LCIF slide show. We will be taking our Marquee to the Festival 

and will be decorating the sides with our photos. The proceeds 

from the raffle are to be donated to Life Flight Helicopter 

Trust 

The Rai Show is on 6th March and Debbie is preparing a roster of 

those of us available to do gate duty. 

By the time you read this, we will have farewelled Harold and 

Lynette Kiddey as they leave for Southland. The Board voted to 

present Harold with a Lloyd Morgan Honoured category 

certificate which we will present on Sunday. 

The next Club we will be visiting on Tail Twister John’s visiting 

programme is Picton. Likely date is Wednesday 3rd March at 

6:30pm for 7pm meal. More details at our dinner meeting.  

As advised, our Dinner meeting on 16th February is going to be a 

“domestic” one, where Siobhan will lead a general discussion 

around our Club, and she will reveal the results of the recent 

survey (anonymised)   

The Board s trialling hiring an eftpos machine which can be used 

at Markets, Street collections (i.e. Daffodil Day) but also for 

paying for your meals at our dinner meeting. Treasurer Brian is 

negotiating with the supplier and we hope it will be able to be 

used for our Dinner Meeting on 16th February. You will be 

advised if it is in place. 

The Board has agreed to buy two trestle tables which can be 

used at Markets. 

We have invited actor/director Peter Meikle to our dinner 

Meeting on 16th March to thank him for arranging the 

performance of Love Letters. 



 

 

23RD January 2021 

Over 70 people came to the Canvastown Hall to support the 

Havelock Lions Club fundraiser. The Club raised $1503 from 

sale of tickets, monster raffle and afternoon teas. 

 

The reception team: L to R: Ian Cameron, Dave Farrant (Raffles), 

Brian Cameron (ticketing). Missing Nicola Farrant (Front of 

House) 

 

The play begins Rae McGregor (L) and Peter Meikle enter the 

stage.  

 

Part of the clean-up team: L to R Dave Farrant, Billy Skinner, Liz 

Colyer, VP Siobhan Skinner, Visiting Amberley President Pam 

Harvey, Nicola Skinner 

 



  

 

 

The year has started on a high note for our Club. Firstly, Love 

Letters, - what a memorable afternoon, actors Peter Meikle and Rae 

McGregor treated us to a gripping rendition of A.R. Gurney’s play. 

Peter told me that he and Rae had acted together for over 40 years 

and although they had performed Love Letters with other actors, it 

was the first time they had performed it together. 

That was enjoyable enough but, for me, the icing on the cake was the 

way our Club members worked together like a well-oiled machine, Deb 

and Hazel lead the afternoon tea team (what a delicious afternoon 

tea it was, too. People are still talking about it around the town,) 

Dave with the monster raffles and Brian looking after publicity and 

ticketing.  

However, they could not have achieved the result on their own and a 

heartfelt thank you to everyone who helped in some way. Very few 

members did not assist in some way, even if they could not be there. 

It was very satisfying seeing our pledge of $2100 posted off to the 

Wellington Children’s Hospital Playscape- actually, the cheque was 

for $2103! 

Congratulations to Carol for the idea and the Notice Board team in 

coming up with the effective and attractive notice Board now erected 

outside the Berry Shed. It is good to see people stopping and reading it.  

The other highlight this year has to see Deb’s 10-year project come to 

fruition. In 2010 Deb suggested to the Club that we partially sponsor 

one young person each year for the next ten years. The Club adopted 

the idea and worked hard with Garden tours, Bingo nights, and 

Markets to raise the money. Our tenth candidate, Olivia Polkinghorne, 

graduated on 23rd December 2020. Congratulations, Debbie, on such a 

courageous and useful idea. 

Looking to the future, March is always our busiest month with Rai A & 

P, Mussel Festival, markets, and Convention. We need that great 

teamwork to continue so that we can be successful and find 

enjoyment in all these activities. 

Finally, a huge thank you to Muff who arranged for 271 bags to be 

filled with sheep poo to boost our Charitable funds. 

Ian.                           

Let Kindness and Compassion Lead the Way.



 

 

   

 

 

 

With thanks to Rolleston & Districts Bulletin. February 2021 

 

 

Subs reminder! 

$125 family and $65 individual 

Please pay to treasurer Brian Cameron or into our Admin account 

03 1355 0761022 00 

 

 

Represent our club! 

Lions tee-shirts are on offer for $42 with lions logo, order yours now 

from Anne 03 574 2394 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

OUR NEW NOTICE BOARD 

 

The subcommittee have worked hard to design and erect our 

new signage in the middle of the village. 

L to R. Siobhan Skinner and Liz Collyer working on the design, 

the Notice Board, members of the subcommittee admire their 

work (L to R) Siobhan, Deb Healy (back to camera), Pam Mullis. 

Missing from photo- Carol Boswell 

 

 


